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Sunday, May 29, 2022 
The Seventh Sunday of Easter - Ascension 

Mass of Thanksgiving for Father Tanner and Father Josh 
 
Monday, May 30 – Memorial Day 
9:00 am  Mass at St. Eloi (All military members and their  
     families, living and deceased.) 
12:00 pm  Mass at Convent (Presider’s Intention) 
 

Tuesday, May 31 
12:00 pm  Mass at Convent  (Presider’s Intention) 
3:00 pm  Apartment Mass – Residents only (Ruth & Bob Jacob) 
6:30 pm  Knights of Columbus Meeting 
 

Wednesday, June 1 
7:45 am  Mass at Convent (Presider’s Intention) 
10:30 am  Mass (Richard Buysse) 
• 10:00 am  Confession before Mass 
6:30 pm  Virtus Training (see announcement in bulletin) 
8:00 pm  Teen Talk 
 

Thursday, June 2 
7:00 am  Mass  (David Longtin) 
• 6:30 am  Confession before Mass 
12:00 pm  Mass at Convent   
    (Leo, Isabelle, Ralph, Sharon, & Eric Hennen) 
5:00 – 7:00 pm  Adoration at St. Edward 
 

Friday, June 3 
No Public Convent Mass 
 

Saturday, June 4 
No Public Convent Mass 
5:30 pm  Mass at St. Edward (Brian Gossen – 38 years) 
• 4:45 pm  Confession before Mass 
 

Sunday, June 5 
8:30 am  Mass at St. Edward (For the People) 
• 8:00 am  Confession before Mass 
10:30 am  Mass at St. Eloi (Dennis & Lawrence Engels) 
• 10:00 am  Confession before Mass 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations,  
Father Joshua Bot  

Father Tanner Thooft 

 
 

 



 

Dear Parishioners, 
     Congratulations to Fr. Joshua Bot and Fr. Tanner Thooft. 
May your years of ministry be filled with joyful service. This 
weekend, we celebrate the feast of the Ascension. As Jesus 
returns to heaven and takes His throne, He continues to guide 
and lead us as the church. It is appropriate that Fr. Tanner and 
Fr. Josh begin their ministry this weekend therefore, and as we 
celebrate the descent of the Holy Spirit next week, may they 
be filled with that Spirit in their service. 
     Thank you for responding to the Lord’s call in your lives. 
Thank you to their parents and siblings, too. We sometimes 
forget that priests are normal people, coming from normal 
families, formed by normal communities, for the most part. 
So, it is not so far out of the realm of sanity to thank each and 
every one of you, too, for your role in helping to form these 
two fine men.  Whether it was as a teacher, a friend, or ‘just’ 
a parishioner, don’t underestimate your role. 
     As we see them begin their ministry, I would challenge 
every young person to discern God’s call.  Perhaps the Lord is 
not calling every boy to the priesthood or religious life or 
every girl to religious life, but He is calling everyone to some 
specific life. To respond to God’s call in living out a 
sacramental Marriage to the best of your ability, to raise 
children that will respond to God’s call, is a great vocation. 
                                          In Christ, 
                                                Fr. Todd 
 
 

 
 
ST. ELOI  

 ACTUAL BUDGETED DIFFERENCE 
Adult $915.00 $2,110.26 ($1,195.26) 
Loose $105.00 $146.15 ($41.15) 
Commodity    
Year-to-Date $119,616.89 $105,663.69 $13,953.20 

 
ST. ELOI LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Sunday, June 5 
Sacristan:  Corissa Van Keulen 
Servers:  Kate Hennen, Leo Hennen, Tyler Welsh 
Lector:  Monica Senden 
Eucharistic Minister:  Judy Kesteloot, Beth Brewers 
Musicians:  Barb Hennen & Laura Hennen 
Offertory Gifts:  Travis & Jessica Welsh 
Ushers:  Martin Hennen, Mike Monnet, Daren Van Keulen 
 

 
ST. EDWARD  

 ACTUAL BUDGETED DIFFERENCE 
Adult $2,293.00 $4,829.92 ($1,629.92) 
Loose $329.50 $153.85 $26.15 
Commodity $8,731.68   
Online Giving $545.00 *Added to the adult envelope total 
Year-to-Date $254,344.04 $237,021.49 $17,322.55 

 
ST. EDWARD LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Saturday, June 4 
Sacristan:  Margrit Rabaey 
Servers:  Noah, Niara, & Bryce Gorecki 
Lector:  Nate Welsh 
Eucharistic Minister:  Fred Rabaey   
Usher:  Troy DeSmet, Jackie Laleman, Tom & Paula Sterzinger 

Sunday, June 5  
Sacristan:  Joe Callens 
Servers:  Robert & Charity Beisler, Mason Moorse 
Lector:  Cynthia Moorse 
Eucharistic Minister:  Becky Engels   
Usher:  Mike Vlaminck 
 
 

SISTERS OF MARY MORNING STAR  
St. Eloi Convent Masses at 12:00 pm (Noon)  
 Call 428.3919 to double-check Mass time. 
 Vespers:  6:15 pm           Adoration:  7:30 – 8:30 pm 
 
 
ST. EDWARD SCHOOL NEWS 
Principal:  Jaci Garvey                       Secretary:  Trudy Banks 
 jgarvey@stedscatholicschool.com         Office:  872.6391 
Congratulations to the St. Edward Class of 2022 ~ 
 Kate Badgett, Joseph Beisler, Sarah Gruenes, & Madison 

Hennen.   
Tuesday, May 31 – Summer program begins 
Positions available – part-time music teacher for next school 

year and a one-day-per-week office position. 
Sponsorship of St. Edward School 
May 30 – In memory of the Harry Buysse Family 
        In memory of the Joseph Wambeke Family 
June 2 – Mike & Dawn Vlaminck’s Anniversary 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
SYMPATHY FROM OUR PARISH 
Prayers to the family of Dorothy Margaret Vlaminck, who 

passed away on Sunday, May 22, with her funeral held 
on Thursday, May 26.  May God’s peace be with you. 

“He will wipe every tear from their eyes, and there will be 
no more death or sorrow or crying or pain.  All these 
things are gone forever.”  Revelations 21:4 

 
INVITATION TO OUR PRIESTLY ORDINATION  
We would like to extend a personal invitation to all who are 

able to join us for our ordination to the Priesthood at the 
Church of St. Mary in Sleepy Eye, MN on Saturday, May 
28 at 10:00 am.  

You have all had an important role to play in supporting our 
vocation with your prayers and helping us to grow into 
the men God has called to serve at His altar.  It would 
bring us great joy for you to share in this culminating 
moment of the sacrifices you have made for us.  

Sincerely, Dcn. Joshua Bot & Dcn. Tanner Thooft 
 

FIRST MASS SCHEDULE FOR  
   FATHER TANNER THOOFT & FATHER JOSHUA BOT 
Father Tanner Thooft’s First Mass will be on Saturday, May 

28, at 7:00 pm at St. Eloi in Ghent. 
 There will be a reception to follow in the church social 

hall from 8:00 – 9:30 pm. 
Father Joshua Bot’s First Mass will be on Sunday, May 29, at 

9:00 am at St. Edward in Minneota. 
 There will be a reception for Fr. Joshua and Fr. Tanner in 

the church basement from 10:00 am – 1:00 pm. 
 

Behold, I am coming soon!   
Rev. 22:12 



A REQUEST FROM THE CRUSTY PIE LADIES 
The Crusty Pie Ladies have used all the rhubarb they had 

frozen from last year’s crop.  
If you have rhubarb you would be willing to donate for pie 

making, please call JoAnn Coover at 530.4103 or Barb 
Guttormsson at 872.6931.  Thank you in advance. 

 

TOTUS TUUS  
Registration for Totus Tuus, a 5-day youth event for 

students entering grades 1-12, ends this weekend!  
Please register online by visiting the AFC website 
goodteacherafc.com/faithformationevents or 
https://forms.gle/D2rXkr8dNUArB89SA 

Totus Tuus will be from Sunday to Thursday, June 5-10, from 
7:30-9:30 pm for grades 7-12 and Monday to Friday, 
June 6-11, from 9 am-2 pm for grades 1-6.  (Students do 
not have to attend all days to register).  Contact Tina 
Myhre at goodteacherafcre@hotmail.com if you have 
questions. 

 

GIVE AWAY ITEMS  
There are three 48” round tables in the Knights’ Hall to be 

given away.  The legs do not fold.  Please contact Caren 
(872.6346) or stop in the office if you are interested. 

 

EXTRA STUFF IN THE KITCHEN 
It’s time to check your cupboards and see what you are 

missing.  There are bowls, cake pans, plates, and more 
in the church basement that belong to YOU.   

Please pick them up by the end of June or they will be 
donated to One More Time Thrift Store. 

 

SHEPHERD OF THE FIELD 
Father Bruno Santiago is the St. Edward Shepherd of the 

Field.  Please remember him in your prayers.  He is the 
All Saints Area Faith Community priest and he lives in 
Fairfax.  Cards and letters may be sent to him at:   

Fr. Bruno Santiago 
15 SE 1st St. 
PO Box C 
Fairfax, MN  55332 
 
 
 

 
 
OTHER INFORMATION FOR OUR AREA 

CEMETERY NOTE 
If there is a flag on the grave of your loved one and you did 

not put it there, please leave it.  The Catholic Daughters 
are placing flags on graves of deceased CDA members in 
the area cemeteries and they will collect the flags after 
the holiday.  

 

GriefShare 
If you have experienced the death of a loved one (spouse, 

child, friend, family) and are journeying toward grief 
healing, you are invited to this GriefShare 13-week 
session.   

The session will begin Tuesday, May 31, 6:30 – 8:00 pm, in 
Holy Redeemer Church Gathering Space.  

Any questions, please call Mary (602.400.9132) or the Holy 
Redeemer church office (532-5711).  

 

VIRTUS TRAINING SESSION AT ST. ED’S 
A new VIRTUS Training Session has been added for 

Wednesday, June 1, 2022, from 6:30 – 9:30 pm at the 
Church of St. Edward, Minneota (KC Hall).   

Please ask individuals needing a new VIRTUS account to 
register online through the diocesan website 
https://www.dnu.org/safeenvironment/ by clicking on 
the large red button in the left margin of the main Safe 
Environment Web page.  Individuals with existing 
pending accounts that did not previously register for a 
session should log back in to their new VIRTUS account 
using the user id and password they created to register 
at this time.  

If you need assistance registering someone, please contact 
Sherry Kalow (skalow@dnu.org). Thank you. 

 

CUF COUNCIL 307 – Meeting Notice 
Catholic United Financial Council 307 will hold a meeting on 

Friday, June 3, 2022, after the 9:00 am mass, in the St. 
John Cantius church basement in Wilno.  

All are welcome to attend. 
 

FR. KEITH SALISBURY RETIREMENT PARTY 
There will be a retirement celebration for Fr. Keith in St. Leo 

on Sunday, June 12.  Mass will be at noon (12:00 pm) 
with a lunch and open house to follow from 1:00 – 4:00 
pm.  Everyone is welcome to attend. 

Cards may be sent to Fr. Keith Salisbury, St. Leo Catholic 
Church, 202 West Church St., St. Leo, MN. 56264 

 

WALK/RUN FOR MEMORIES 
There will be Walk for Memories and 5K Run for Memories 

on Thursday, June 16, from 4:00 – 7:00 pm at 
Independence Park in Marshall, MN.  Come walk and/or 
run with your family and friends, to honor families 
affected by dementia. Wear purple.  

The Walk is free to attend; we will have information booths, 
activities for families and kids, giveaways, music, and 
food for purchase.  

At 6:00 p.m. the 5K Run for Memories will begin.  
Registration is available at:   
https://runsignup.com/Race/MN/Marshall/RunforMemories 
For more info contact Jamie Lanners at 
marshallareadementia@gmail.com  
 

 

PRAYER CALENDAR FOR VOCATIONS –  
PRIESTS, DEACONS, & SEMINARIANS 

 

Monday, May 30 Tuesday, May 31 
     All men & women whom      All deceased 
     God is calling to the          priests & deacons 
  priesthood or religious life         
Wednesday, June 1 Thursday, June 2 
     Pope Francis      Our next Bishop 
Friday, June 3 Saturday, June 4 
     Fr. Christian Adike      Fr. James Barry 
     Fr. Garrett Ahlers      Fr. John Berger 
     Dcn. Arthur Abel      Dcn. Russ Blaschko 
  Fr. Joshua Bot      Adam Eberhard (Sem.) 
Sunday, June 5   
     Fr. Harry Behan 
  Fr. David Breu 
     Dcn. Bruce Bot 
     Fr. Nathan Hansen 
 

“I will set shepherds over my sheep 
who will care for them, and they 

shall fear no more, nor be 
dismayed.”  Jeremiah 23:4 



 

Radio Rosary 
May 30:  In memory of Judy Bot by Cletus & Lorraine Lanners  
May 31:  In memory of Ron Mertens by Barb & Doug Hagen  
June 1:  Sponsored by Virginia Hammerschmidt 
June 2:  In memory of Jules Noyes by Ron & Yvonne Louwagie 
June 3:  In memory of Ambrose Girard 
 by Leonard & Marian Louwagie 
June 4:  In memory of Duane, Daniel, & Doreen 
 by Frances Matthys 
June 5:  Sponsored by the Catholic Daughters of America, 

Court of St. Joan of Arc, #1291 
 

To schedule a radio rosary, call Carol Louwagie at 532.6081. 
 

 
 

SACRAMENTS OF THE CHURCH 
§ Baptism, Marriage, Anointing of the Sick, Becoming 

Catholic – Call the church office:  872.6346 
§ Eucharist to Shut-ins:   

St. Eloi – Sandy Nuytten  829.9690 
St. Edward – June 4   Fr. Todd   872.6346 

§ Baptism Prep:  To set up a baptism date, call Caren at 
the office.  Check the church website for Godparent 
Requirements. 

§ RCIA:  If anyone is interested in joining the Catholic 
church or learning more about the church, contact 
Deacon Bruce Bot – 507.828.7012  

 

 
 

 

 

 


